
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING – Sunnyside School Library 
September 5, 2019 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Julie Parker, Joe Moll, Allison Tangen, Cherry Loney 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: Darrell Beauchamp, 
 
Also attending were Greg Doyon, City Manager; Krista Artis, City Manager’s Office; Rick Tryon; and 9 neighbors.  
 
OLD BUSINESS: Minutes of the May 1, 2019 meeting were approved as written. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Special Event Permits: Krista Artis provided an overview of the process for applying for/approving city events. She 
distributed a copy of the Special Event and Street Closure Application form. Andrea Huttinger, 1800 11th Ave. So., 
had several questions about the process, particularly related to an outside event recently held by the Crown 
Casino. She complained about excess noise to the point she could not hear her own television inside her home. 
Music began at 11 am and lasted till 10 pm. When she called GFPD, she was told the casino had a permit and 
GFPD could take no action. Mr. Doyon reviewed the city code. Since noise levels exceeded the allowable decibels, 
there likely was a code violation. He will follow up with GFPD to ensure they are aware of requirements and can 
exercise discretion. The code also needs to be reviewed to ensure it fits various concerts and their locations 
throughout the city. It may need to be tweaked. Future permits can also include stipulations in view of past 
problems.  
 
Rick Tryon, City Commission Candidate: Rick Tryon provided an overview of his candidacy for City Commissioner, 
why he is running, and what he hopes to accomplish.  
 
NEIGHBORHOOD CONCERNS:  
Carolyn Craven, 101 14th Ave. So, mentioned the Cascade County Zoning Board will hold a public meeting on 
September 10 at the Family Living Center and will vote on whether to accept recommendations on approval of 
the cheese plant east of town. She invited those present to attend. 
 
Andrea Huttinger. 1800 11th Ave. So., expressed concern about potential traffic flow problems with the True Brew 
Coffee Shop planned near her. Mr. Doyon said he would ask about plans submitted to City personnel and follow 
up with council members.  
 
Cherry Loney mentioned there are discarded mattresses and furniture in the alley between 13th and 14th St. So. A 
neighbor complained about the same thing about a year ago. The problem was mitigated but discarded items are 
beginning to appear again. Mr. Doyon will call Public Works/Sanitation and ask them to investigate.  
 
Cherry Loney reported the council had a great time doing MApril Cleanup with children/grandchildren. 
Neighborworks included a picture of our “team” in their newsletter. 
 
Sue Johnson, 2212 3A Street complained about the school bus speeding on her street. The council advised her to 
call GFPS.  
 
The council thanked Mr. Doyon for attending and expressed their appreciation for his help in responding to 
neighborhood concerns. The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cherry Loney, Secretary  


